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NDIR Submission from Joe and Carol Humphries 

Good morning 
 
I wrote to Bill Shorten in regard to the difficulty of obtaining flood insurance cover for a duplex we 
live in. 
 
Copy his reply is attached. 
 
The reply suggests we use a broker. We live in Qld. We did go via a broker who informed us it was 
not possible to obtain flood insurance with any company. We did also try several companies 
ourselves and were not able to obtain cover. We are not in a flood area but always feel we like to 
be covered for all eventualities. 
 
Suncorp did tell us if we owned both duplexes they would provide cover but because we own one 
they would not even though the cover we sought was for both duplexes with the payment to be 
split between the two owners. 
 
We feel this is a most unsatisfactory state of affairs and that we should be able to obtain cover at a 
reasonable price. 
 
Kind regards 
Carol and Joe 
 

 
Joe and Carol Humphries 
PO Box 903, Caloundra, QLD 4551 
07 5491 8147    0439 821 452 
joeandcarol99@bigpond.com 
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